
 

 

 

 

 

School-Based Mental Health (SBMH) Clinic Rate 

Enhancement Notice 

 

What to know: NYS OMH issued a memo for the School-Based Mental Health 

(SBMH) Clinic rate enhancement (25%) to Plans and Providers: 

https://omh.ny.gov/omhweb/bho/school-based-mh-services-mhotrs-rates-dob-

approval.pdf, on November 22, 2023. The rates have since been approved and will be 

in production effective January 30, 2024. 

 

What to do: Please review the memo to familiarize yourself with the details of the 

rate update. In order to receive the enhanced rate, providers must utilize the new rate 

codes—1030 (Non-Hospital) and 1033 (Hospital)—for any services delivered after 

date of service July 1, 2023. Molina is currently waiving timely filing for any corrected 

claims you wish to submit with updated billing, between dates of service 7/1/23 – 

11/17/23. 

 

 

 

Please contact Provider Services with any questions at MHNYProviderServices@MolinaHealthCare.Com. 
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